
Accredita)on	–	Last	Day

Gree$ngs	Foothill,

The	accredita$on	visit	is	over!

Accredita$on	visi$ng	team	members	at	the	“exit	interview”

And	the	preliminary	results	are	.	.	.

The	college	met	all	the	standards,	with	one	excep)on	as	it	relates	to	policies	and	procedures.

Below	is	a	summary	of	the	team’s	observa$ons	as	conveyed	by	the	team	chair	(Dr.	Linda	Rose)	at
the	exit	interview,	with	my	comments:

Recommenda)on	for	Compliance	(Standards	I.B.7,	I.C.5;	and	III.A.3)

The	college	does	not	meet	this	set	of	standards:	the	team	recommends	that	the	college
regularly	review	and	evaluate	its	ins$tu$onal	policies,	procedures,	publica$ons	and	prac$ces
across	all	areas	of	the	college,	including	instruc$onal	program,	student	and	learning	support
services,	resources	management,	and	governance	processes	to	assure	effec$veness	in	suppor$ng
academic	quality.
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My	Comments:	the	key	words	are	“regularly	review”.	 There	are	policies	and	procedures
(and	possibly	publica$ons	and	prac$ces)	that	have	not	been	reviewed	for	many	years. I	have
preliminarily	spoken	with	the	chancellor	and	president’s	cabinet	about	how	to	proceed	with	such
review. It	would	involve	collabora$on	with	central	services	and	De	Anza	College. More	to	come
on	this	item	later.

Recommenda)on	for	Improvement	(Standards	I.A.2;	I.B.4;	and	I.B.9)

The	college	meets	this	set	of	standards. However,	the	team	recommends	the	college	s$ll
focus	on	making	improvements:	in	order	to	improve	ins$tu$onal	effec$veness	and	enhance	the
college’s	culture	of	evidence-based	decision-making,	the	team	recommends	that	the	college
engage	in	con$nuous,	broad	based,	systemic	evalua$on	and	planning	by	assessing,	analyzing,
organizing,	and	applying	its	assessment	data	to	establish	a	robust	set	of	evidence	to	determine
how	effec$vely	the	college	is	accomplishing	its	mission	and	mee$ng	its	ins$tu$onal	priori$es	to
meet	the	educa$onal	needs	of	the	students.

My	Comments:	the	key	words	are	“ins$tu$onal	effec$veness”	and	“evalua$on".	 Does	the
college	make	a	point	to	systema$cally	evaluate	whether	or	not	it	is	effec$ve	in	what	it	has
implemented? The	team	observed	that	the	college	is	indeed	making	progress	in	evalua$ng	its
effec$veness,	but	wanted	to	make	this	a	recommenda$on	nevertheless	to	encourage	the	college
to	follow-through	on	such	efforts.

Commenda)on:	Exceeds	Standard	IV.A.1

The	visi$ng	team	commends	the	college’s	leadership	for	crea$ng	an	environment	where
support	for	administrators,	faculty,	staff	and	students	(regardless	of	their	$tles)	to	take	ini$a$ve
and	encouraging	innova$on	to	create	equity-based,	student-centered	programs	and	services	that
meet	regional	and	statewide	workforce	and	educa$onal	needs.

My Comments:	the	key	words	are	“college’s	leadership”,	“innova$on”,	“equity”,	“workforce
and	educa$onal	needs”.

Although	not	required	to	do	so,	many	accredita$on	visi$ng	teams	do	point	out	one	or	more
areas	for	praise	(exemplary	prac$ces)	in	which	a	college	not	only	meets	the	standards,	but
exceeds	it	in	a	noteworthy	manner. Since	Standard	IV	falls	under	the	heading	of	“leadership	and
governance,”	the	team	is	praising	the	people	at	Foothill	College	–	that	is,	YOU! Whether	you	are
in	a	“leadership”	posi$on	to	support	innova$on	or	someone	who	actually	takes	ini$a$ve	and
innovates	(no	maeer	your	$tle),	you	have	impressed	the	visi$ng	team.

This	commenda$on	speaks	to	campus	culture,	and	as	a	college	president,	I	could	not	be
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more	elated	by	such	praise. It	is	that	“can-do”	culture	(especially	in	the	areas	of	equity,
workforce,	and	educa$on	in	general)	that	will	posi$on	Foothill	College	to	be	an	ins$tu$on	of	even
greater	transforma$ve	change	and	enable	us	to	close	that	equity	gap	(once	and	for	all).

WHAT’S	NEXT?

The	team	chair	will	submit	a	draf	of	the	report	to	the	vis$ng	team	members	for	comment	and
possible	revision. Then,	the	team	chair	sends	me	as	CEO	a	final	draf	for	correc$on	of	any	factual
errors.

The	final	report	will	then	be	submieed	to	the	accredi$ng	commission	(ACCJC). The	report	by	the
visi$ng	team	contains	preliminary	findings. The	final	determina$on	will	be	made	by	the
accredi$ng	commission	when	it	meets	on	January	10-12,	2018. The	commission	may	accept	the
team’s	report	in	whole	or	in	part.	 Here	is	a	link	to	the	process: heps://accjc.org/purpose-
and-process/

Many,	many,	many	thanks!

In	speaking	with	many	people	including	the	chancellor	and	trustees,	this	accredita$on	visit	has
been	a	successful	one. Although	we	cannot	fully	breathe	a	sigh	of	relief	un$l	we	get	the	final
determina$on	from	the	accredi$ng	commission	in	January,	I	can	say	that	we	would	not	be	where
we	are	at	right	now	if	it	was	not	for	the	yeoman’s	work	of	many	individuals	at	our	college.

Thank	you	to	the	following	individuals	who	stepped	up!
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Pictures	of	members	of	the	evalua$on	team	being	recognized	by	the	accredita$on	visi$ng	team	chair	at	the	“exit	interview”.	

Special	shout-out	to	the	team	leaders	for	each	of	the	standards!

Thank	you	also	to	Kelaiah	Harris,	Peter	Chow,	Victor	Baliguat,	and	members	of	the	Dining	Hall
staff	for	making	the	visit	this	week	a	smooth	one	for	the	visi$ng	team.		Thank	you	also	to	Ruby
Sodhi	and	our	new	VPI	Kristy	Lisle.

And	the	BIGGEST	“We-Owe-Him-All-The-Love-And-Loudest-Applause”	thank-you	to	Dr.	Andrew
LaManque,	our	accredita$on	liaison	officer. Andrew	was	laser	focused,	was	detail-oriented,	and
had	nerves	of	steel.		

Thank	you	to	the	small	group	that	was	able	to	come	out	last	minute	for	a	liele	happy	hour	earlier
this	evening. I	honestly	put	it	together	to	create	an	opportunity	to	present	Andrew	with	a	small
gif	of	apprecia$on	for	his	hard	work.		

“Thank	Goodness	It’s	Over”	Happy	Hour	at	Bella	Vita	Italian	Restaurant

I	hope	you	have	been	enjoying	my	daily	report	of	the	accredita$on	visit	this	week.		Let’s	put	it	this
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way:

THANK	GOODNESS	IT’S	OVER (for	now)!

Of	Service,

Thuy

Thuy Thi Nguyen
President
Foothill College

650.949.7200
Twitter: @FoothillPrez
pronounced: https://name-coach.com/thuythinguyen 
12345 El Monte Road
Los Altos Hills, CA 94022
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